March 21°¢, 2023

To: Mayor Amezcua and Council Members

As a longtime resident | am writing this letter to express my concerns on what | have witnessed in the
downtown area. | have noticed through the past couple of years gentrification they have marginalized
our Latino community and discriminated by moving fiestas patrias out of 4" Street, Noche de Altares,
and 5 de Mayo fair. | bring my children and grandchildren to these events and it is sad to see gone the
very essence of Calle 4. | want to see more Latino owned merchants, | want our events back! | want to
see the Latino culture back to downtown. That’s what it is know for culture. Thank you for allowing me
to express my concerns.

Sincerely,

Santa Ana resident



Middleton, Samuel

From: Jessica Vergara <jvergara55@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 9:25 AM

To: vamezcua@santa-and.org; eComment; Phan, Thai; jpenaloza@santa-ana.org;
Hernandez, Johnathan

Subject: Concern Santa Ana Resident

March 16, 2023

Jessica Vergara-Sandoval
1205 Fairlawn Ave.
Santa Ana, CA 92703

Dear Council Members of Santa Ana,

I am writing to you as a concern Latino citizen of Santa Ana. I am first generation American. Born, raised and now a homeowner in
the city Santa Ana.

My concern is the Latino cultural loss over the last few years in Downtown Santa Ana, it almost feels like our Latino Heritage has
been thrown out of Calle 4. As a citizen, I’d love to see all more Latino owned business back in Calle 4, along with the tradition of Las
Fiestas Patrias. I'd love to be able to share and create memories with my children in Calle 4.

Lets bring back the Latino culture to Calle 4, we as neighbors would appreciate it.

Sincerely,

Jessica Vergara-Sandoval



